Draft Letter to the Editor (LTE) for Partners

Notes

· Letters to the editor should be about 200-250 words in length—check the publications’ word length and other requirements.

· Make sure your LTE responds directly to a news article or opinion piece that ran in the publication and references that piece in the intro.

· LTEs typically need to be submitted within 1-2 days of when the piece ran in order to have a chance to be picked up by the publication.

One top priority laid out in President Obama’s fiscal 2014 budget is early childhood education, particularly for the neediest students. While critics will cry more government spending, this is a wise economic growth strategy based on proven, strategic investments in our youngest children.

We know that investments in early learning deliver improved literacy, math, language and science skills, result in better health and social outcomes, and in the long term reduce the need for social spending. In fact, the return on investment is upwards of 7-10 percent, according to University of Chicago Nobel Prize-winning economist, James Heckman.

The President’s proposal funds evidence-based strategies that we know work: 1) focusing on the most critical developmental period—the first three years of life; 2) targeting at-risk children, where closing the gap yields the greatest returns; 3) incentivizing alignment, accountability and quality from birth-to-five within and among existing Head Start, Child Care and other programs; 4) encouraging and rewarding state innovation and flexibility; and 5) empowering and engaging parents and families.

[Insert brief example highlighting a detail about the President’s approach that backs up one of the above 5 points]

While some argue over finances, the real debate should address both efficacy and returns. The President’s proposal is grounded in what we know works, and if properly implemented, should produce greater returns—both for young minds and our economy—than what we are getting now. 

